Minutes: Association of Adaptation Studies AGM

25th September 2008, Tussenbibliotheek, Royal Netherlands Academy of Arts and Sciences, Amsterdam

1. The minutes of 21/9/7 were approved.

2. No A.O.B. was tabled.

3. Deborah Cartmell’s ‘Report on Progress 2007-08’ recorded that; the Amsterdam Conference was underway (for which thanks were extended to its organizer, Joyce Goggin); that the journal Adaptation, published by O.U.P, was now out; that the editorial board of Adaptation was meeting on 25/9/08; and that the Association’s website had become more dynamic and user-friendly.

4. Targets for 2008-09 were discussed. These included the securing of charitable status and determining a venue for the 2009 conference. It was noted that the present year was the last year of Leverhulme funding, therefore finding further external funds was important. It was agreed that collaborative applications were increasingly favoured by funding bodies. Those present also agreed that it would be a worthwhile development to use the Association name to badge smaller events such as one-day symposia. It was noted that a number of relevant day-events are planned at De Montfort University. The possibility of postgraduate students developing their own events and networks within the Association was also suggested, as was the development of a link with Literature/Film Quarterly.
5. A change of the Association’s name to ‘The Association of Adaptation Studies’ was unanimously approved. Deborah Cartmell introduced a draft constitution, necessary for the application to the Charities Commission, and explained that ten trustees were required, of whom eight would be elected and two would be ex oficio (representing the journal and the postal address of the Association).  The draft constitution was approved by all present with the only change being 
 re-wording of ‘object 2’, to now read ‘to advance the international study…’ and omitting ‘countries’. Delegates were invited to solicit further appropriate endorsements for ‘object 2’. Jonathan Taylor was suggested by Deborah Cartmell. Clare Morton of O.U.P indicated that the Press might be in a position to offer guidance in terms of acquiring charitable status and achieving incorporation. Clare Morton also indicated that the issue of reduced price journal access linked to membership could have a negative effect on O.U.P projections for Adaptation.

6. The issue of a membership fee was discussed. There was broad approval for the idea that the fee structure should avoid complexity, be modest, and make a distinction between students/unwaged and those in employment. Clare Morton undertook to propose some journal rates linked to membership (possibly for on-line only). Deborah Cartmell suggested a fee of no more than £30, which could be linked to attending the conference. She also invited members to consider taking on the role of Treasurer.

7. Barton Palmer indicated that Alan Woolfolk at Flagler College, Jacksonville had expressed an interest in hosting the 2009 conference. Other recent suggestions and offers were raised, including; Kyoto, Philadelphia, Las Vegas, Madrid, Barcelona, and Paris.

